
MARSH GIBBON PARISH COUNCIL: BULLETIN  (June 1st  2020) 
 

Vacancies on Parish Council 
As we have not been informed by Bucks Council of a request for an election, the Parish 
Council may now co-opt one or two members to fill the vacancies left by the late Derek 
Leonard and by Richard Cross. If you would like to be considered please contact MGPC 
Clerk, Carole, for more information: clerk@marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk (01296 770568). 

Village Hall Grant 

Bucks Council has made a grant of £10,000 to Marsh Gibbon Village Hall to help towards the 
loss of income during the pandemic lockdown. 
 

Plant Sale Success 

The Horticulture Society's sale of plants in the Village Hall car-park was such a success that it 
ran out of plants; with socially distanced queuing back to the top of Clements Lane. The 
takings were over £700 - a record. 
 

Foodbank 
This Saturday the Action Group will be collecting again at the Village Hall for the Trussell 
Trust's Bicester Foodbank from 9.30 to 12.30; alongside the pop-up bread shop. 
 

Volunteers Week 

Today is the first day of Volunteers Week. This year, more than ever before, we have seen 
the huge difference volunteers make to the lives of many people. In particular the village 
owes immense thanks to the Covid Community Action Group for all they are doing to help 
people through the crisis. They are among the many volunteers who give their time to help 
those in need. Our thanks to everyone who volunteers and plays an invaluable role in 
keeping our community together. Your help makes such a difference, particularly during 
these difficult times.  
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